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Wed 14 — Dinner Meeting: District Governor Kalma’s Official Visit 
 

Wed 28 — Dinner Meeting 
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Spring Plant 

Sale  
 
 

Saturday 31 
August 2019 

 
Hunt Reserve 

 
Mount Colah 
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Attendance Officer                         

For attendance at meetings, and bringing guests, 
please contact Jan Childs  Tel: 9456 1482 

PROGRAMME, MEETINGS 
AND GUEST SPEAKERS             

 Rotary Year 2019—2020 

August 2019  

Wed 14 DG Kalma’s Official Visit  

Wed 28 Dinner Meeting 

Saturday 31 Fathers Day Spring Plant Sale 

September 2019  

Wed 11 Dinner Meeting 

Wed 25 Dinner Meeting 

October 2019  

Wed 9 Dinner Meeting 

Wed 23 Dinner Meeting 

November 2019  

Wed 13 Dinner Meeting 

Wed 27 Dinner Meeting 

December 2019  

Wed 11 Dinner Meeting  -  
Annual General Meeting 
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The Rotary Club of Berowra meets on the second 
and  fourth Wednesdays of the month, and at Club 
Berowra (RSL Club) at 6.30pm for 7.00pm, unless 

otherwise indicated. Visitors, both men and  
women, are very welcome at the Meetings of the 

Rotary Berowra.  Please call one of the  
members of the Rotary Berowra listed below. 

 
The next Bulletin will be published for September 
2019.   
Please submit your contributions to the Editor,  
Peggy Sanders, by 5pm Thursday 29 August 2019 
@ psanders@ozemail.com.au 

 

Kalori means the message stick 
used by the Aboriginal Tribes 

which lived in the sandstone ranges 
surrounding the Hawkesbury  

River.  Berowra is situated above a 
major area of the Hawkesbury.   

Berowra Waters—one of Sydney’s 
well known beauty spots—is  
depicted on our Club Banner. 

BOARD 2019—2020 
 

President: Trevor Bailey 0400 999 226 
Secretary: Kathy Kendall 
Club Administration: Rich Moore 0412 
681 548 
Treasurer: Jeanette Bakker 
Immediate PP: Peggy Sanders 
President-Elect: Vacant 
 
  
Directors:  
 
Community Service: Jan Childs  
International: Mary Kendall 
Youth: Tom Borg 
Vocational: Gil Stokes 
Foundation: Rich Moore  
Public Image: Tom Borg  
Membership: Peggy Sanders 
 
Additional Roles: 
 
Bulletin Editor: Peggy Sanders 
District Conference Coordinator: Peggy  
Sanders 
Public Officer: Trevor Bailey 
Welfare Jan Childs 
 

Rotary Grace 
 

For food, friendship and the  
opportunity to serve through Rotary, we give thanks. 
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AUGUST MEETINGS AND EVENTS  

Wednesday 14 August  
Dinner Meeting: DG Kalma McLellan’s Official Visit 
District 9685 District Governor 2019—2020 
 
Kalma joined the Rotary Club of Ryde in 2010. She has served 
on the Board as a Director PR, Club Service, Membership, and 
Club President (2014-15) and Treasurer (2017-18). She has also 
been the newsletter (The Hub) editor, and the Child Protection 
Officer and has been an active member of many project teams. 

Kalma has served as District Community Service Chair. She also serves on the District 
Child  
Protection Committee to ensure D9685 has and delivers a clear message on its WWC 
obligations and legal requirements. 
  
Kalma has been a member of the Paul Harris Society since 2014. Kalma has two sons 
and is grandmother. She enjoys sporadic golf, reading and good wine. Kalma has a 
heritage in Rotary, following in the footsteps of her father (Blacktown club) and  
grandfather (Manly club). She was a Mosman Rotaractor in the 1970s, where she met her husband and 
where most of her closest friends still remain.  
  
Professionally, Kalma works in the vocational education sector through Western Sydney University,  
overseeing leadership and management training to corporate clients.  
  

Thursday 1 August  
 
 

Hornsby Ku-ring-gai  
Rotaract Club invites us to their 

Charter Night  
Thursday 1 August @ 6.30pm 

 
They would like to have the  

support of the local Rotary Clubs 
 

www.trybooking.com/BDLOV 

 

Sunday 11 August   
Berowra Village Woodchop Festival 
 
The Berowra Village Woodchop Festival will be held on Sunday 11 August 
2019 in the Berowra Village Tavern carpark and surrounding grounds from 
10am to 5pm.  
 
Now in its 25th year, Woodchop is an old style “fair” attracting thousands of 
people to enjoy market stalls, amusement rides, food, live music and a 
world class round of the NSW Axemen competition. All proceeds raised are 
returned to the community via Apex service programs including donations 
to many local charitable causes. 

Berowra Rotary, in addition to lending our marquee for the wood chopping, 
will have our gazebo for advertising our projects.        See page 6 

https://goo.gl/maps/DyFqGdPjhZz
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AUGUST MEETINGS AND EVENTS CONTINUED 

Saturday 31 August  
 
Fathers Day Spring Plant Sale  Hunt  
Reserve, Mount Colah 
                                                  See page 6 

Friday 23 August  Daffodil Day  

Berowra Rotarians will once again be contributing to this 
community fundraising and awareness raising activity at 
Berowra Station 
                                                                      See page 6 

Sunday 28 August  Dinner Meeting—6.40pm for 7.00pm @ Berowra RSL. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The link to the donation page on Shamida's website is below, click on 'Australia' 

and you can read the information about Shamida partnering with Rotary Australia Worldwide Communi-
ty Service (RAWCS).  

If you click the "Donate Now" button, you will be able to view the RAWCS form.    
http://shamidaethiopia.com/donate 

http://shamidaethiopia.com/donate
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 

July 2019: The first month is now over and I can’t believe how busy it has been already.  
 
First off has been our own Changeover at the end of 
June, which was reported in the last Bulletin. Howev-
er, it was very pleasing to see  
representatives from Lions and four of the five Pro-
bus Clubs, and Berowra RFS and Berowra RSL, 
along with PDG Monica Saville and Geoff represent-
ing our District. PDG Monica has always been a 
great supporter of our Club.  
 
Big thank you to Peggy for her expert organising of 
our Changeover, along with Jan, for which I am very appreciative  
 
0ur club was well represented at the District Changeover on 6 July by 
Peggy, Tom, Jeanette and John, and Rich as well as myself to see our 
new District Governor Kalma McLellan inducted, at which I experienced 
the longest toast to Rotary International in my Rotary living memory. 
We all sympathised with Tom who missed the raffle prize by one ticket. 
 
Christmas in July seems to be 
the flavour these days. Five of us  
accepted Lions invitation to  
attend their Christmas function on 
Saturday 13 July. Jeanette and 
John, Tom, Janette and I had a 
very enjoyable night with Tom  
winning one of the raffle prizes 

and myself  
winning the 
major prize.  
 
Then we  
attended our 
own Christmas in July function at Linton Gardens 
on Saturday 27 July thanks to Yvonne. As well as 
our own members Peggy, Jeanette and John, 
Janette and myself, Nola and Bruce, Susan, Tom 
and Yvonne, we also enjoyed the company of  
Barry and Libby Collins, Richard and Julie  
Hailstone and Ed and Nola Strom from Carlingford 
Club. A  delightful outing in delightful setting. 
Thank you Yvonne. 
 
Our first dinner meeting was a big one. We had 
Karen Kendall herself telling all about Shamida 
Bright Vision backed up by all the other Kendalls. 
A huge gathering of people, and thank you to Mary 
and Kathy for organising the night. 

 
Our second meeting of July was a planning meeting for the next six months with some very constructive 
discussions. Big thank you to Rich for attending the Foundation Seminar on Sunday 21 July. He has    
inspired us to become Centurion Donors and strive to take up grants. On the same night, Tom attended a 
meeting for the proposed North Connex possible fund raiser at the opening of the North Connex Tunnel. 
This proposed project is still in its infancy. 
 
I attended the first Presidents’ Meeting on Saturday 27 July, with items of interest—Graffiti Day 27  

October, Learning Centre, Ride Like a Girl movie for fund raising and Ride the Train for Polo Plus 24   

October.                                                                                                        
                                                                                                                        Trevor Bailey PHF, President  
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COMMUNITY SERVICE REPORT  
                   
August 2019  
Sunday 11 August Apex Woodchop 10am  - 5pm  
 
Preparation: Rotary Marquee (to be used by Apex); Gazebo and 
Fathers Day Plant Sale Banner to be collected from storage. 
 
Times and personnel to be finalised: 
8.00—8.30 Gazebo to be erected, tables (no vehicular access 
after 9am) 
 
Displays: Daffodil Day; Fathers Day Plant Sale (across back)
and Shamida information and merchandise. 
At least 2 to 3 people needed throughout the day. 
Extra helpers for the pack up. 
All paperwork has been completed. 
 
 

 
Friday 23 August Daffodil Day 5.30am—8.00am 
 
5.30am Start at Berowra Train Station; sign on at Station Masters Office; 
collect  Cancer Council materials; set up table and display.  
No general merchandise this year. Only fresh Daffodils and Lapel Pins. 
Dependence on Cash Donations therefore receipts may be neeed. 
3 to 4 people needed. 
 
Sales finish approx.8.00am then pack up.  Unsold items and display  
materials are taken to Hornsby where the proceeds are banked. 
Public reaction to the changed routine may be interesting. 
 
 
 

 
Saturday 31st August Fathers Day Plant Sale. 
Hunt Reserve Mt. Colah and Sausage Sizzle 
 
Preparation: All equipment collected and packed. 
 
6.30 am: Erect Marquee, Gazebo and BBQ with 
help from Berowra Rover Crew, family and friends. 
7.00am: Plants delivered. unloaded , displayed and 
priced. 
 
8.30am: Sales begin and continue throughout the 
day. 
4.00pm: Sales cease. Unsold plants are loaded and 
collected by the suppliers. Extra help required at this 
stage. 
All equipment dismantled and packed for transport 
home for storage. 
5.00pm: Leave Hunt Reserve as found after another 
pleasant  and successful day! 
                                                                                                                           Jan Childs PHF, Director 

 
 
National Youth Science Forum (NYSF) - a student from Cowan has applied to attend and we 
have agreed to endorse his application,. We are very pleased to hear that he has been supported 
by Pennant Hills Rotary Club.  
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A TRIBUTE TO MAX LOVEGROVE PHF 
 

22.11.1929 - 13.07.2019  
 

My earliest memory of Alice and Max is a very happy Christmas 
evening at their home, when many of us had young children! 
Max was always eager with enthusiasm at any Rotary activity 
here are some:  
LAMP (Lost and Missing Persons) an initiative begun by 
Berowra Rotary following the disappearance of Allan Fox, the 
son of Enid and Harry, and his Fiancé Anneke. 
 
Max and Alice were hosts for the Rotary Youth Exchange  
Program, and kept in touch with Kate Silsbury and her  
family,visiting them in the UK. 
 
Hornsby Kuring-Gai Hospital Annual Spring Fair — the first  
opportunity to display the Berowra Rotary Art & Craft Raffle 
Prize (always a painting by one of the exhibitors). Max's  
spontaneous ability to "attract passers by" meant many more 
tickets were sold there and at many other causes and venues. 

 
Hornsby Shire Council used to have very detailed regulatory permission forms for the hanging of  
advertising banners (precise wording and street directory notations) for each location,and a new application 
for each event (A&C / Plant Sales) for several years. Max perfected this and hung many banners himself. 
 
RYDA (Rotary Youth Driver Awareness) was established in 2001 after a horrific motor vehicle accident. 
Max was involved with the promotion from the beginning and helped whenever Berowra was on duty at the 
Honda Site at St. Ives. He and I were invited to the Luncheon Launch of the BOC company sponsorship of 
this important project. 
 
A keen photographer (video too) Max was responsible for pictorial records (often attached as posters) for 
many special events. 
 
My most special moment involving Max was an A&C Exhibition. He was poised camera ready as I drew the 
Winning Ticket for the Pat Murphy Painting announcing …….. MAX LOVEGROVE! 
We saw this painting in the background of a family photo in the Pictorial Presentation during his Funeral 
Service. 
 
We will miss Max for his humour, dedication, and friendship. Loved and respected by Family, Community 
and Rotary. 
                                                                                                                                                        Jan Childs 
 

 
 

Max was inducted into the Rotary Club of Berowra on 21  
December 1983 – and served the Club with enthusiasm over 
many, many years.  

Max’s funeral was held at Macquarie Park on Monday 22 July, 
2019 and attended by many current and previous members of the 
Rotary Club of Berowra, a tribute to the esteem in which Max was 
held in the Club, and the appreciation of Alice’s support for Max’s 
Rotary service over all these years.  

RIP Max - we thank you for your selfless service. 

 

 
 Woodchop 2016 
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Rotary Matters  
On air Friday 3pm—4pm 
 
 
 
 

Hear Karen and Kathy recently interviewed by Ian  
Stuart on Rotary Matters on Shamida: 
 
 
https://soundcloud.com/user-410080704/rotary-matters-shamida-
bright-vision-26-july-2019?fbclid=IwAR3-
EmGVcPzKtgIEn-
XXhFgEWd43BEb8s2f_XOdcEUm3ZsImwLScLKpoYkdo 
 

 

https://soundcloud.com/user-410080704/rotary-matters-shamida-bright-vision-26-july-2019?fbclid=IwAR3-EmGVcPzKtgIEnXXhFgEWd43BEb8s2f_XOdcEUm3ZsImwLScLKpoYkdo
https://soundcloud.com/user-410080704/rotary-matters-shamida-bright-vision-26-july-2019?fbclid=IwAR3-EmGVcPzKtgIEnXXhFgEWd43BEb8s2f_XOdcEUm3ZsImwLScLKpoYkdo
https://soundcloud.com/user-410080704/rotary-matters-shamida-bright-vision-26-july-2019?fbclid=IwAR3-EmGVcPzKtgIEnXXhFgEWd43BEb8s2f_XOdcEUm3ZsImwLScLKpoYkdo
https://soundcloud.com/user-410080704/rotary-matters-shamida-bright-vision-26-july-2019?fbclid=IwAR3-EmGVcPzKtgIEnXXhFgEWd43BEb8s2f_XOdcEUm3ZsImwLScLKpoYkdo


MEMBERS’ PAGE  

August 2019  

Thursday 1 
6.30pm 

Rotaract Charter Night 
Blue Gum Hotel, Waitara 

Saturday 3,  
Sunday 4 

Beecroft Book Fair 

Sunday 4 
8am—5pm 

Rotary Leadership Institute 
District Office 

Sunday 11 Berowra Woodchop 

Sunday 18 
8am—5pm 

Rotary Leadership Institute 
District Office 

Friday 23 Daffodil Day 

Saturday 31 Fathers Day Plant Sale 

September  2019  

Monday 23  Mark Maloney Dinner 

Saturday 28 Presidents’ Meeting 

October  2019  

 Ride the Train Polio Plus 

Sunday 27 Graffiti Removal Day 

November  2019  

Saturday 30  Presidents’ Meeting 

December  2019  

Sunday 8 Soar and Roar 
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Birthdays, Anniversaries and                                  
Congratulations.…….. 
 
1— 31 August 
 
Happy Birthday to: Nil 
 
Happy Anniversary to:  Nil 
 
Happy Anniversary of Induction 
to: Kathy Kendall (12/8); Mary Ken-
dall (15/8); Gil Stokes (16/8); Rich Moore (26/8) 

2020 Rotary Districts 
9675 & 9685 Conference 
20 - 22 March - WEC, Wollongong 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Thanks to 
Yvonne for  
organising our 
Christmas in 
July — good to 
see you again 
after all this 
time, even if 
you’re not quite 
dancing yet! 
 
 


